
DAVIDY. IGE 
GOVERNOR OF HAWAJI 

Mr. Scott Glenn, Director 

STATE OF HAWAII 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH 

P. 0. BOX 3378

HONOLULU, HI 96801-3378 

May 29, 2019 

Office of Environmental Quality Control 
235 South Beretania Street, Suite 702 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813 

Facility/Site: 760 Halekauwila Street 

BRUCE S. ANDERSON, Ph.D. 
DIRECTOR OF HEAL TH 

In reply, please refer to: 
File: 

2019-342 SL 

Subject: Notification of Application to Paiiicipate in Hawaii Voluntary Response 
Program 

Dear Mr. Glenn: 

The Hawaii Depaiiment of Health (HDOH), Hazard Evaluation and Emergency Response 
(HEER) Office recently received an application from Mr. Robe1i Kurisu ofNalu Aio, LLC to 
participate in the Hawaii Voluntary Response Program (VRP) for a property located at 758/760 
Halekauwila Street in Honolulu [TMK Number (1) 2-1-050: Parcel 003]. In accordance with the 
Hawaii Environmental Response Law, HRS 128D, Sub-Section 31, we are sending you this short 
summary of the details of the application. 

The building at the site was constrncted in approximately 1962 and was a photograph processing 
and supply store for approximately 40 years. An adjoining property was an automotive parts 
shop. Limited site investigations conducted in 2007 and 2018/2019 identified areas of soil and 
groundwater contamination at the site that included cyanide, silver, lead, and petroleum products. 
I have taken the liberty of attaching a copy of the VRP application letter. 

Should there be any questions, or if you would like copies of additional files submitted for the 
site, please do not hesitate to call me at 586-5815. Thank you, 

a:ly,

Sven Lindstrom 
Site Discovery, Assessment, and Remediation 
Hazard Evaluation and Emergency Response Office 
Hawaii Depaiiment of Health 

Enclosure: Nalu Aio VRP Application 
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May 14, 2019 
I IL ' • '�. I l., �-

Sven Lindstrom 
Hazard Evaluation & Emergency Response Office 
Hawaii State Department of Health 
2385 Waimano Home Road 
Pearl City, HI 96782 

Subject: 

Dear Mr. Lindstrom: 

Hawaii Voluntary Response Program Application 
758/760 Halekauwila Street, Honolulu, Hawaii 

This application is submitted by Nalu Aio, LLC ("Nalu Aio") to enter into a 

Voluntary Response Program ("VRP") agreement with the Hawaii Department of Health for Tax 
Map Key ( 1) 2-1-050: Parcel 003 located at 758-760 Halekauwila Street, Honolulu, Hawaii 

("Site"). 

The information below follows the outline in the VRP Eligibility and Application 
Checklist available on the Hawaii Department of Health website at http://eha­

web.doh.hawaii.gov/eha-cma/documents/d830d679-9cab-4028-a 1 cc-8cbb 1837 e586. 

A. Statutory Criteria. The Site is not listed on the National Priorities list pursuant to
CERCLA, and is not a site for which an order or other enforcement action has been issued under
CERCLA.

The US Coast Guard has not issued a federal letter of interest and the Site is not subject 
to corrective action under Subtitle C of RCRA or HRS Chapter 3421.

An interim EHE/EHMP is being developed, and when implemented, will ensure that the 
Site does not pose an imminent and substantial threat to human health. 

1000 Bishop Street, Suite 810 Honolulu, Hawaii 96813-4208 
Telephone (808) 523-5644 Fax (808) 533-7829 
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